Hainford Annual Parish Meeting

Held via Zoom on Wednesday April 14th. 2021 at 7.30 p.m.
Present:  Three electors, six councillors and the Clerk     
Mr.D.Roper NCC Member
Mrs.L.Rogers (Chairman of the Parish Council) presided.

1. Minutes of the 2019 annual parish meeting were confirmed for signature.

2. Annual Report by the Chairman of the parish Council
2020/21 has been a very strange year for the Council. The Parish Council went into lockdown immediately after the March 2020 meeting and the Annual Parish Meeting was cancelled. Subsequent legislation enabled the Council to meet via Zoom and this still applies.

The Council re-convened in July and has been meeting virtually since then.

The Millennium car park had deteriorated and the Council took the opportunity during a school break to have this re-surfaced. The adjacent playground is currently closed. It had been re-opened last September but after representations from the school and the constabulary about crowding and no consideration for covid regulations it was shut again and the situation is being kept under review.

The Council has made strong objections to the proposed solar farm off Spixworth Road and this will be considered by Broadland District Council’s full planning committee in due course.

The Greater Norwich Local Plan currently under consideration allocates no areas for development in Hainford at this time.

There were a number of sites submitted and the Parish Council is aware that there may be more sites put forward for consideration at any time. We are aware that the parishioners of Hainford value the rural environment, landscape and tranquillity of Hainford as it currently stands and the Parish Council will continue to work to preserve and promote the quality of life enjoyed by residents and will continue to resist inappropriate levels of development which may threaten this. 

During the year the Council co-opted two new members Tony Dossor and Michael Bown to fill vacancies.

The County Council eventually tackled the long standing issue of flooding in Chapel Road by installing an improved drainage system but recent heavy winter rains have also highlighted problems in Dumbs Lane which have yet to be addressed.

The Council has accrued sufficient reserves to consider new projects and will be installing a bus shelter at the Newton Road bus stop and has asked the Highways Dept. to develop a scheme for two bus stops near the junction of Grange Road and Buxton Road for use by residents travelling via Sanders on that route. Both these projects will be funded by the Parish Council

Finally I would like to thank all members of the Parish Council for the time they give to the community and our  Clerk for his support and guidance, also our County Councillor and District Councillor for their help and continuing support in tackling the important and challenging issues which have faced our village over recent times and for those challenges which lie ahead.

Linda Rogers – Chairman
3. Parish Council Accounts The Clerk gave a summary of the accounts for 2019/2020. Balances carried forward were £47,128.10 including £17.632.41 in the Chequers Field account. £8,000 of these accruals had been earmarked for the provision of bus stops and a bus shelter.
4. County and District Council Reports Mr.Roper said that the Draft Greater Norwich Local Plan allocated no significant sites for development in Hainford and had set the parameters for development in the future which should be only small scale infill. Collaboration and harmonisation of services between Broadland and S.Norfolk could possibly lead to a single office premises and this being situated at County Hall was a possibility under consideration. Drainage issues in Chapel Road had been addresses but other issues had come to light after recent heavy rains and these would need to be addressed.

5. Any other business 
The Chair and Vice-Chair of the Village Hall committee were present and spoke of the long term aspirations for improvements to the village hall and the adjacent playing field in order to provide a better facility for residents. The total costs were likely to be in the region of £80k and they would be seeking support and grant funding from the Parish Council in due course. They were asked to provide written proposals with detailed costings to the Clerk for consideration by the Council at a future meeting. Grant funding was also being sought from other funding organisations.
Concern was expressed that the flooding issues in Dumbs Lane had still not fully been addressed and that the warning signs had still not been provided.

The view that all planning applications should be considered with flood risks known locally was discussed and it was agreed that any future flooding issues needed to be logged for future reference.

The meeting closed at 8.10 p.m.
